LEPTON AND KIRKHEATON PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP AGM AND MEETING

Monday 30th November 2015 -  7.00pm at Lepton Surgery

Present:  

Jacqui Yates, Mary McCormack, David Robb, Peter Clay, Ruth Harris, Marcus Beaumont, Marjorie Beaumont, Delia Haywood, Roy Dobson, Charlotte Powell, Jill Briggs, Sue Hoyle, Annette Day, Dr Mani.
Apologies

Jill Robson, Jenny Spencer, Eileen Newham, JC & L Arragon, Freda Trigg
1. Presentation of Annual Reports – Chairman

We have continued to forge a good relationship with the Surgery over the past year and there has been a smooth transition with the new leadership of Dr Mani and Dr Asalu. 

The year began with us changing our format as an organisation and needing a constitution to open our bank account after raising funds from a successful event at Rowley Hill Club. 

The PPG arranged an awareness week which coincided with the national campaign. We went into the Community to pass on information about the PPG. We also informed people about online prescriptions, appointments electronic prescribing and friends and family test. We also handed out leaflets on many different health topics and activities happening in the area. We visited events in the community and made contact with a wide range of age groups. We raised money from a cake sale and gained two new PPG members.

The PPG has worked with the surgery with a number of things such as healthwatch who have visited both surgeries to provide us with some feedback on patient experiences. We have also linked with Community links to install a defribrillator on the surgery wall at Lepton for the use of the Community. We have purchased two hearing loops from our funds and installed them in both surgeries. Our Walking group continues to flourish with there now being a longer walk taking place each month and we have walkers who have taken the walk leaders training to help run this group. The PPG have encouraged the Surgery to put a new healthtool onto their website for patients to use to help themselves with long term conditions. The website is kept more up to date and a wider range of news and information is now on the website. Articles for the two local magazines, Lepton Life and Yetton News are provided quarterly and these magazines are delivered to every household in each parish. This is a good way of providing information to patients at no cost to us. We have been able to use our expertise in providing information to the Carers Champion at the surgery.

Through the CCG we provide patients with information and we also provide information for the CCG on views from patients at our surgery. Through these ideas we have come a long way from our origins as a group where our purpose was to carry out a patient survey. The PPG play an important role in bridging the gap between patients and doctors and how a patients experience can be improved. The PPG can pass on minor issues which are then dealt with swiftly. We have grown into a purposeful organisation which has been recognised by the surgery as a useful link. 

We are aware of the need to recruit new members especially of the hard to reach group of patients which will also help to keep the PPG fresh. We continue to look ahead and to work with the surgery where we can.

Treasurer

The treasurers reported that £246.46 had been spent on induction loops which had been fitted at both surgeries.  There is still £300 to spend on other projects.  

Membership Secretary

Report we now have 39 members.  

The reports were all accepted by all those present.
2. Election of New Committee

As there were no proposals for new applicants for the committee posts the existing members were re-elected.  
Chair – Sue Hoyle

Assistant Chair – David Robb
Treasurer – Ruth Harris

Minutes Secretary – Peter Clay

Membership Secretary – Jacqui Yates

CCG Reps – Sue Hoyle and David Robb
These proposals were accepted by all members present.

3. Amendment to Constitution
There were 2 amendments proposed.  Para 4g, add in, “or by informing the chair by email”.  Para 5c, amend to “the management committee should meet at least 4 times a year.  The amendments were agreed by all present.

4. AOB

It was pointed out that members email address were for internal use only.

